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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2007

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Frank Hernandez (Chair), Ken Blustajn, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Bruce King, Carlos Murillo, Jose Oliveira, Darlene Poe

ABSENT:
Carol Maga, Terence Elliott

I.  Response to Alarms
Frank Hernandez chaired the meeting in Carol Maga’s absence.  

Everyone was referred to McKinley Williams’ e-mail about an alarm going off in the AA-Building.  Sgt. Jose Oliveira reported that the police staff responsible for closing the building have been counseled.  Jose, James, and Mariles have been working to have the false alarms reduced.  Part of the problem is there is no longer 24-hour police coverage.  

Jose has negotiated with the San Pablo Police Dept. to waive past and future fees for false alarms.  We don’t have as good a relationship with the Richmond Police Dept., but a concerted effort is being made to reduce the false alarms.  Banners in the room cause some of the false alarms. The air conditioner blowing the banners sets off the motion detectors.  Most alarms have motion detectors.

Darlene said that whoever opens a window should be the one to close it.  She will remind her staff to check windows as well.  Donna said she will discuss this with the deans.  A warning about signs, banners, etc. should also be mentioned at Council of Chairs.  Tom Schlaich checks the alarms to make sure they are working properly.  

People need to be reminded that if they set off an alarm they should let someone know, not just walk away from it.

Plans of Action

1.
Darlene Poe will talk to the custodial staff.

2.
Donna Floyd will talk to the deans.

3.
A warning about signs and banners in rooms will be on the next Council of Chairs agenda.

II.  Maintenance Priorities for the Year
Frank said CCC will be receiving extra money for maintenance, but it’s not known at this time how much.  This means that some of the items with a low priority may be moved up the list.  

Bruce distributed the latest maintenance priorities schedule.  President Williams is most concerned about the ADA path behind the H-Building, and he made a short list of what he feels is the most important.  Bruce agrees that the ADA path is the most important.  San Francisco State recently lost a $15,000,000 lawsuit because of ADA access complaints.  The B- and PS-Buildings’ HVAC systems are also a priority.  

Everyone was asked to review the new list to see if anything on the list should be moved up.  Bruce added that one item not on the list is an elevator in the GA-Bldg.  That should cost about $200,000.  The list has been prioritized.  

Plan of Action

If there is enough money available, everything on the list should be completed, as well as the elevator in the GA-Bldg.  

III.  Recycling Efforts
Carlos Murillo reported on this agenda item.  The Recycling Committee has met once this academic year.  The committee feels that it should be the college’s responsibility to take care of the recycling containers once we get them.  Students should certainly play a part, but they should not be the ones left with the responsibility of emptying the containers.  

There will be a recommendation to Operations Council and, perhaps, College Council, to institutionalize campus recycling.  The committee will also make a recommendation about where the full containers should be taken.

A system must be set up so someone can go to one location to get a container.  Darlene will take on the responsibility to check every classroom and office to make sure there is a container in every room.  No one should be asking for more containers.  

On September 14 the recycling group, recyclemore, did a walk-through of the campus.  They looked at all the containers and did a tally of what kinds of containers are needed.  They will give us a report.  That report will be shared with Operations Council.  

Benny asked if someone could be hired to take on this responsibility.  Carlos said it might be possible to hire students to collect the recycling because student workers are paid a lot less than a full-time classified staff person.  Darlene said her staff would take on the responsibility of collecting the recycling for the time being and she will call to ensure the recycling company picks the big containers up every week.

Plans of Action

1.
Darlene Poe will make sure every room on campus has a recycling container.

2.
Custodial services will take on the responsibility of collecting the recycling on campus until a more permanent solution can be found.

IV.  Energy Management Committee Update

Everyone was referred to Jim Duvall’s e-mail.  James said the committee had a contest about a campaign to save energy and this was discussed at the last Energy Management Committee meeting.  Labels will be produced for every light switch on campus reminding people to turn off the lights.  The cost for these labels is very cheap, but someone must put the labels on every light switch.  Jose said his police aides could probably do the entire campus on a Saturday.  James will have 600 labels made for $18.

Darlene said lights being on in classrooms in the evenings is still a big problem.  This is a scheduling issue.  If there is not a particular need to have a building open it should be closed and locked and the buildings should be scheduled accordingly, especially on Saturdays.  

Plans of Action

1.
600 labels will be made for all light switches on campus.

2.
Police aides will place the labels over the entire campus on a Saturday.

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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